William Shepherd: BSc Civ Eng 1970 – 1973

We were a class of 25 at our peak with 16 currently in contact.  Of the original class, a couple dropped out / changed courses early on and it is though that one perished in Lebanon during the civil war in the late 70’s.  One of the 16 was unfortunately suffering from advanced dementia by the time we were able to establish contact so we have not been able to communicate with him.
Some of our group have attended a number of mainly KCLEA events since going up to King’s starting by attending the Engineers Dinners.  I recall one occasion as a group of 6 leaping out of the back of a Landrover in full DJ and piling into the Strand Palace Hotel, much to the consternation of the concierge, made an impression on a young man!  We have regularly attended the KCLEA Engineers Dinners now normally held on Alumni week, holding more formal reunions at 25 years in 1998 and 40 years in 2013 and were all set to go for a big one for 50 years since we all met at the same event in 2020 but.....  On occasion, we have made a weekend of it, staying up in London for a couple of nights.
Hopefully we can go for the big one in 2023 marking 50 years since graduation.
In 2019 we made it to the KCLEA AGM but had to leave perhaps a little early due to a dinner appointment at ‘The Coal Hole’ with some others of our group who could not make it to the AGM.  We were hoping to use this years AGM as another excuse for a get together but it was not to be......
Individual members have remained in contact with each other but we have not got together in person as a group outside of KCLEA events.  In the last couple of years we have made a concerted effort to track down others from our group in college, the most recent being found in Barbados last year.
As we could not get together in June 2020 we held a Zoom meeting instead and on a suggestion have started to collect synopses of individuals’ lives after King’s and how they think their time at college influenced them.  Early days yet but really surprising how we have all taken such different paths into different areas but have all remained in the broad church of Civil Engineering.
